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                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter


January 2009





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club





Happy New year to everyone! I hope that everyone made it through the “ARCTIC BLAST” with no major problems. I know that it turned my Christmas time into the busiest time of the year, I had dreams (nightmares) of snow tires and tire chains running through my head. The cold snap was enough to chase Blaine Crichton back to the 


big island for a while to warm up, which sounded good to Steph and me, so we are going to visit him in Feburary and warm up ourselves. The recent stormy weather reminded Steph and I to double check the boat; dock lines with proper slack, enough fenders in the right spots, bilge pumped out, halyards positioned so they won’t make any slapping noises and a general walk around to make sure everything is shipshape. Then we always walk the docks to double check on friends and club member’s boats. I know that everybody else does this, but extra eyes are always better.


 	The December meeting was a brunch hosted by Jane, Sarah and Tim Myrick. I hear that their omelet in a bag was a tasty meal followed by a gift exchange for all. I know that guests Jerry and Sandi Anderson from Alaska couldn’t stop talking about it. The January meeting is the return of the famous YBYC great chili cook off. I hope that MaryAnn Beggs is ready to defend her title, as I hear that a certain past champion is going to come out of retirement and make his famous multi-can concoction.


The next Board meeting is going to focus on the budget for this year which is going to be a challenge for us all. I encourage any member who wants to attend to offer advice or just listen in to show up and enjoy the show. The Seafood and Wine Festival committee will be meeting soon to finalize our battle plans. And, I am sure that members will be hearing from board members, if you haven’t already, about which committees still need your help. If you would like to be on a committee please contact any board member.


 	As you look through the newsletter, you will notice that we have a classified ad section that is free for all members; if you have an item to buy, sell, or trade, please contact Stephanie with your ad.





Remember, this is your club; its voyage


is as only good as its crew.                                   Ken  











Calendar in Brief


  


January


13 – Board Meeting


17 – General Meeting


February


10 – Board Meeting


15 – General Meeting


20-22 - Seafood and Wine Festival


March


10 – Board Meeting


21 – General Meeting


April


14 – Board Meeting


25 – General Meeting


25-26 – Loyalty Days Regatta


29 – Wednesday Sailboat Racing Begins


May


12 - Board Meeting


16 – General Meeting











Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Ken Brown at tyrguy@yahoo.com 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com"�alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�








		    Commodore’s Log





January Monthly Meeting


Where: Clubhouse


When:  6 p.m. Saturday January 17


Theme:  Chili Cook-Off


 �Please Bring: Chili or a side, salad


or dessert to share.  Bring your place settings and 


beverages, too. � �This year we will be joined by special guest chefs as judges for the chili cook-off!  Please welcome chef Matt Thompson from Sylvia Beach Hotel, Chef Michael Waliser from Saffron Salmon, and chef at large, Bruce Jackson. We will also have a People’s Choice award.�


If you need some inspiration, go check out this website for the International Chili Society where you can download the world chili champs’ recipes!  www.chilicookoff.com
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Reminder:  Annual Membership Dues are now past due





Annual Dues were payable in November, after which members have 90 days to renew before being removed from our roster.  Don’t be left out!  Members of YBYC receive reciprocal rights at many yacht clubs around the world, free entry in the club’s weeknight sailboat racing, free and/or discounted use of the clubhouse, free use of select club sailboats and powerboats, free and/or discounted boat-handling classes, and invitation to all the club’s social activities and volunteer opportunities.  Besides all these things, you also get camaraderie and good times for all, and 12 delicious meetings.
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Members’ Corner 





Please let MaryAnn and Larry Beggs, the new YBYC Membership Chairs, know if any of your contact information has changed so the roster can be updated. 	


The YBYC Membership Roster is online at the YBYC Google Group and updated regularly.  Please let me know if any of your contact information has changed so club members know how to reach you.  To access YBYC’s discussion group on Google, use this web address: � HYPERLINK "http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc" \t "_blank" �http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc�  You will be prompted to Log In or Apply for Membership (new log ons only)


Please remember to wear your nametags at the meetings to help new (and old members) get to know you.  Following the meeting, please return nametags to the name board in the hallway.  The first name tags are free to club members (up to 4 per family membership).  You will be asked to pay for the cost for a replacement if needed.  A note on nametags; they use strong magnets as fasteners, do not use if you have a pacemaker device!  We’ll get you another tag, instead.


�








Want to Make a Tax Deductible Donation?


That’s right. We now have the ability to accept tax-deductible donations! We can do that through the newly formed Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation (OCBSEF). This Corporation has been formed for the purposes of community boating education and, as such, is eligible for 501(c) (3) tax-exempt status.  So, please keep us in mind if you are thinking about making a charitable donation. We are looking for items that can be resold that have significant value, though your cash donation is always graciously appreciated. 





Ron Cole, Education Chair
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Bridge to Bridge 2009





This year’s Bridge to Bridge offshore race has been scheduled for August 8-9.  This is a Category I offshore race from Astoria to Newport; just under 100 nautical miles!  Entry is open to keelboats 24’ and longer who meet PIYA Category I requirements (see �HYPERLINK "http://ussailing.net/piya/PIYA/2009 PIYA Certificate.pdf"��PIYA website� for details on the requirements)  


We need volunteers to help at the Newport finish line on shore and in the finish boat.  


But, most of all we need entries!  Start talking about it now.  If we don’t meet the minimum number of entries by June 30, the race will be cancelled.    


Talk to Ken or Stephanie to hear about past races, how to prep your boat, how to find (or be) crew, and how to help run the race. 





Weekend Cruises





Join us for sailing excursions on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month.  Upcoming dates are January 18, February 1 and February 15.   Rally begins at noon near the CG buoy outside the Embarcadero Marina.  All boats are encouraged to get out and enjoy our beautiful bay.


There’s a discussion open on the Google Group, let’s use the forum to check on cruise plans and add cruising ideas.  It’s open for us all to post messages.          -Stephanie





Upcoming Cruise Directors


 


January 18 – Open


February 1 – Open


February 15 – Open


February 21-22 – Wine Cruise anyone?





�





Free Class:  Intro to Racing





The Yaquina Bay Yacht Club is sponsoring a beginning small boat racing class. This course is a follow-up to the beginning sailing course as a way to introduce new sailors to racing.  The four-week course is intended for crews of two who will stay together aboard our Lido 14s throughout the course, then participate in the Loyalty Days regatta the week after the last lesson. We especially encourage those club members who may not own their own boat to become more familiar with and comfortable sailing the club boats and to join in the racing fun at regattas and Wednesday evening races.





Course content includes starting sequence and strategies, race courses, right of way, and sail trim and rig tuning.  





There is no charge or age limit for this class, and adults and youth sailors are welcome. Skippers and crew should plan to register as a team, adults, youth, or a combination of an adult and a youth.  The class size is limited to the first five teams to sign up.





Requirements: Participants, both skipper and crew, must be club members who have passed the YBYC basic sailing course or demonstrate basic skills aboard a small boat (Lido).  





Dates: Saturdays, March 28, April 4, 11, 13. 


Time: 9:00 – 2:00





If you would like more information, or want to sign up for the class, contact Joe Novello 574-4461 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:JoeNovello3@gmail.com" ��JoeNovello3@gmail.com�.  





2009 Calendar


Pencil in the meetings and circle the regattas!  Loyalty Days Regatta will be held April 25-26, Bridge to Bridge will be held August 8-9, Sailfest Youth Day will be held August 22, Columbus Day Regatta will be on October 10-11.  Board Meetings will be held on the second Tuesday of each month, though some may be rescheduled to accommodate board member needs.  Monthly meetings are held on the 3rd Saturday of each month, though this year has three exceptions:  February’s meeting is on Sunday February 15, April’s meeting is on Saturday April 25 following the regatta’s racing, and August’s meeting is on Saturday August 22 as part of the Sailfest.  


For complete schedule, including classes, clubhouse rentals and any changes to the usual events, see the YBYC website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" ��www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org� 





The Backpage


Classified Ads


	To place your ad email the editor at � HYPERLINK "mailto:ybyc.email@gmail.com" ��ybyc.email@gmail.com�  Classified ads from individuals are free.  Commercial ads may be subject to advertising fees.


Section 100 – Boats for Sale			Section 400 – Crew Available


Section 150 – Boats Wanted			Section 450 – Crew Wanted


Section 200 – Parts for Sale			Section 500 - Services


Section 250 – Parts Wanted			Section 600 - Personals


Section 300 – Misc. Merchandise		Section 999 – Anything Else
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Monthly meeting hosts needed!





Please help make YBYC monthly meetings the type of events you'd like to see by hosting a meeting!  Meeting hosts have free rein to do anything they want at the meeting: chose the theme, decorate, enlist others, bring in speakers, organize activities, decide how to spend $100 on the meeting, and generally create an enjoyable time for all.  





We have lots of open dates this year and encourage you to make meetings the type of event you'd like to attend--if you don't, who will?  


Open dates are:�February 15 (Sunday wine tasting)		September 19�March 21 (St. Patrick’s Day)			October 17


April 25 (Loyalty Days Regatta)		November 21 (Annual meeting)�June 20 					December 19


If you'd like to host a meeting, please contact Laurie (� HYPERLINK "http://us.mc906.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=laurie3665@hotmail.com" �laurie3665@hotmail.com�, 541-867-4603).








�
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Section 100 Boats for Sale


We're looking for a good home for our boat Chey-Breeze.�This is a well-known boat on Yaquina Bay, formerly known as Rhapsody, and a proven racer! Winner of the yacht club's PHRF overall award, this is the boat to be on if you want to win and cruise in style.��1981 Catalina 25 Tall Rig with Pop Top, Fin Keel, with 4 headsails, 2 mainsails, 1 spinnaker and spinnaker equipment.�All lines run aft for easy single-handed sailing.� **Bonus** -- Includes Moorage at Embarcadero through March 2009.


See More about Catalina 25s through this link to the Owners Manual�� HYPERLINK "http://www.catalina-capri-25s.org/manbro/Cat25manpre88.pdf" �http://www.catalina-capri-25s.org/manbro/Cat25manpre88.pdf���Talk to us about club member sale price.  We’ll be happy to take you sailing on it anytime!        -Stephanie and Ken Brown











Section 150 – Boats Wanted





Section 200 - Parts for Sale





Section 250 - Parts Wanted





Section 300 - Misc. Merchandise





Section 400 - Crew Available





Section 450 - Crew Wanted





Section 500 – Services





Section 600 – Personals





Section 999 - Anything Else?





�
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Clubhouse Update


January  Board Meeting  7 p.m.		February 7 – Rented All Day


January 14 – Rented All Day			February 10 – Board Meeting 7 p.m.


January 17 – Monthly Meeting & Potluck	February 14 – Rented all day


January 21 – Rented Afternoon-Evening	February 15 – Monthly Meeting & Potluck








Please respect the privacy of our renters; their return business keeps the club going!  Your ongoing help is appreciated in keeping our clubhouse neat and ready to rent, Thanks!


Contact Stephanie for rental or calendar information or go on the website. 


 	


Did you know?  Members can use the clubhouse for small informal gatherings anytime it’s not reserved or rented, with the understanding that other club members may use it also.  And, each membership can have one no-charge, exclusive use of the clubhouse per year, with board approval.  Check with the house chair before scheduling your event.  In the case of informal member use, you may be bumped by a paying renter.








�





�





Club Lido 14s on the dock





	Two of YBYC's Lido 14s are on the dinghy dock and available for club member use.  These 2 or 3 person dinghies are fun to sail and explore Yaquina Bay.


	To use the Lidos, check the online calendar for availability, and place your reservation by contacting Stephanie Brown at � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com� or 541-265-4575; reservations are posted online on the club’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg" �www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg� under the ‘Calendar’ tab.  


	Lido sails, rudders/tillers, and safety equipment are kept in the shed along with a sign-out sheet: indicate when and where you're headed and whether the boat needs repair once you return. Lido users must have a signed club waiver on file (available on the YBYC website).  Happy sailing!





Little known Naval History


The U.S.S. Constitution (Old Ironsides), as a combat vessel, carried 48,600 gallons of fresh water for her crew of 475 officers and men. This was sufficient to last six months of sustained operations at sea. She carried no evaporators (i.e. fresh water distillers!). However, let it be noted that according to her ship's log, "On July 27, 1798, the U.S.S. Constitution sailed from Boston with a full complement of 475 officers and men, 48,600 gallons of fresh water, 7,400 cannon shot, 11,600 pounds of black powder and 79,400 gallons of rum.


" Her mission: "To destroy and harass English shipping "  


Making Jamaica on 6 October, she took on 826 pounds of flour and 68,300 gallons of rum. Then she headed for the Azores, arriving there 12 November. She provisioned with 550 pounds of beef and 64,300 gallons of Portuguese wine. On 18 November, she set sail for England. In the ensuing days she defeated five British men-of-war and captured and scuttled 12 English merchant ships, salvaging only the rum aboard each. By 26 January, her powder and shot were exhausted.


Nevertheless, although unarmed she made a night raid up the Firth of Clyde in Scotland. Her landing party captured a whisky distillery and transferred 40,000 gallons of single malt Scotch aboard by dawn. Then she headed home. The U.S.S. Constitution arrived in Boston on 20 February 1799, with no cannon shot, no food, no powder, no rum, no wine, no whisky,�and 38,600 gallons of water. GO NAVY!!!





32nd Annual Seafood and Wine Festival


February 20-22, 2009 we will have a booth at the Seafood and Wine Festival, pouring Red Diamond Wines.  We need volunteers to staff the booth and pour wine.  We also need helpers at set-up on Thursday night and tear down Sunday afternoon.  Anyone who plans on pouring at the festival needs to attend an OLCC orientation class or have a current OLCC Servers Permit.  Class times are Feb 11 Waldport Moose Lodge 7 p.m.


Feb 12 Newport Elks Lodge 8 p.m.


Feb 18 Newport PUD 7 p.m.


Contact Ken to schedule your shift at the booth! � HYPERLINK "mailto:tyrguy@yahoo.com" ��tyrguy@yahoo.com� 











